" Town of

“Viehna

D t of Publi
irgthia epartment of Public Works

Dennis Johnson PE, Director

April 29, 2016
XX Similar Letter Sent To All Property Owners
XXX Adjacent To The Alley
Vienna, VA 22180

Re: Notice of Town Council reconsideration of vacation of the unopened public alley
between Church Street NW and Ayr Hill Avenue NW
Property Identification:

Dear Property Owner:

In 2012, Town Council discussed a potential vacation and sale of the unopened alley
between 108-110 Church Street NE and 120 Church Street NE. The alley runs mid-block
from Church Street to Ayr Hill Avenue. The applicant did not pursue the request and
no further action was taken at that time.

A new alley vacation application has been submitted and the Vienna Town Council will
discuss the matter at the Town Council meeting of Monday, May 9, 2016, beginning at 8
PM in the Town Hall council chambers. At Town Council’s discretion, they may
schedule a future formal Public Hearing on the request. A copy of the Public Works
Department’s report will be available a few days before the meeting on the Town
Council web site located at: http://www.viennava.gov/index.aspx?NID=567

If a Public Hearing is scheduled, you will be sent a formal notice inviting your
attendance at the Hearing and participation in in the discussion. Should you have any
questions please contact me directly by phone at (703) 255-6386 or by email at
djochnson@viennava.gov

Sincerely,

Dennis Johnson, PE
Director
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